
Wallace Fields Junior School Bulletin 

3rd March 2023 

 

KEY DATES NEXT WEEK 

• Wednesday 8th March 2023 - Usual netball team training 

• Thursday 9th March 2023 

- Football training - A team only (due to netball fixture) 

- Netball fixture Away at Banstead Community School 16.00. Details on SPOND. 

• Friday 10th March 2023 -  Home football B and C teams with Cuddington Croft. 

For the latest dates click here1 for calendar on website. 

 
1https://www.wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/school-calendar 



HEAD'S UPDATE 

 

Book Week Visits: It has been a full on Book Week and I had the privilege of visiting all the classes to 

talk about the books  I love and the books I am inspired to read, favourite authors and books from 

my past. Many other staff have also visited classes including SENDCo, support staff and volunteers.  

The 'Cosy Read' went well and the dressing up day has been a huge success. Thanks for all your 

creative efforts and to the staff who joined in with the fun. Please do follow us on Twitter to get an 

inside look into the amazing activities, lessons and events that happen in school. Our Twitter posts 

are the children learning and enjoying school (not adverts etc) and it is an ideal way of seeing what 

the children do in school and it updated nearly every day. 

Fabulous Attendance: Today we had 100% attendance so every single child got to enjoy World Book 

Day. I must admit that attendance is very good here at Wallace Fields Juniors and the children are 

keen and enthusiastic to come to school. I cannot authorise term time holiday or family events in 

term time as they are not exceptional circumstances. The children's learning is dependent on good 

attendance and so your efforts to get them in are vital for making effective  progress. We do share 

their levels of attendance with their secondary schools. 

IMPORTANT AND NEXT WEEK 

PTA Comedy Night - Friday 24th March 2023  
Tickets are now on sale and selling fast for hilarious new fundraising event just for us grown ups! 

Come to see the Official Comedy Club in our very own school! 3 great acts, cash/card bar, snacks and 

lots of laughter.  

https://www.pta-events.co.uk/wfjspta/index.cfm?event=event&eventId=59450#.Y9uH3eyTLfY 



 

World Maths Day 
Due to our school diary, we will be celebrating Maths Day at Wallace Fields Junior School on 27th 

March. This will involve lots of fun maths-inspired games and competitions, with the whole school 

involved. Mathletics will have some live competitions and games on 8th March 2023 for all children 

at Wallace Fields Junior School to take part in at home. All you need to do is log in on the day (using 

your Mathletics login) and you can play against other mathematicians across the globe and show off 

your fantastic maths!  

Nail Hygiene 
Nail hygiene has come to light as some children are not cutting and cleaning their nails properly and 

this is a hygiene and safety issue – possibly causing tummy upset and some children have been 

scratched (unintentionally) by sharp nails at play time. We have mentioned it in assembly to remind 

the children the problems with poor nail care. Please help your child’s hygiene routine of washing, 

hair washing and brushing teeth to include a regular focus on clean, cut and healthy nails for the 

week ahead. Thank you.   

Football or Netball Match Supporters 
Last weekend was the FA silent support weekend. This means that no one other than coaches gave 

any verbal support and instructions. ALL spectators respected this and only supported with positive 

applause. Across the country there has been more and more negative comments from supporters to 

players and referees and this has to be stamped out so we fully support this initiative and please ask 

that you do the same. 

For those attending school football or netball team matches we are more than happy for verbal 

support and encouragement to the players but can we please ask that no one ‘coaches’ or gives 



instructions from the side-lines. Please leave this to the coaches to ensure the players are getting 

one set of instructions and don’t become confused.  

Thanks as always for your support and good luck to those playing. 

THIS WEEK 

Book Week 

 

 

 

Another fantastic Book Week!  From Shelfies to Selfies and Cosy Reading to exciting performances.  

This has been a Book Week to remember.   

The theme was travelling to other parts of the worlds through books. We have learnt lots about 

cultures that may be different to our own and perhaps have inspired some travels in the future. Year 



3 travelled to China via books, Year 4 Sri Lanka, Year 5 Brazil and Year 6 Himalayas/Tibet.   All the 

children also enjoyed cosy reading in the hall with pillows and blankets.  

Thanks to the Mrs Salmon, Mrs Oxer, Mr Studley, Mr Lee, Mrs Day, Mrs Elliot and Mrs Boddy who 

came into classes to read their favourite books.  Children had fun guessing the Teacher from a 

"shelfie" of books.  Mrs Crabb will be circulating the answers next week.  Thanks to caterers Twelve 

15 for having a book themed lunch on Friday 3rd March 2023 and a puzzle competition.  

Thank you to the PTA for running a second hand book stall which raised an amazing £225! 

Many of children dressed up on Friday to celebrate their favourite book characters - thank you to all 

the parents who helped pull together such fabulous outfits.  

Please below some photos from Book Week (one stack per year group) most have already appeared 

on Twitter plus a few more.  

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 



 



 

 

Netball Match Report 
Two netball matches took place this week with Southfield Park School.  The first game was an 

absolute nail biter! Both teams playing at a fast pace.  A great effort from WFJS kept the score even 

until Southfields crept ahead in the final quarter.  Final score Wallace Fields Juniors  5 Southfield 

Park  7. 

The second match was a real learning curve for our B team.  Discovering how to find space and stick 

to players when marking. However, Southfields Park Primary proved to be the more experienced 

team.  Overall a great experience for our netball players.   



Thank you to all our players and supporters for coming along. 

 

Football Match Report 
 

Football fixture with Auriol School on Wednesday 1st March 2023 saw our team playing at its best.  

The lead bounced between both teams throughout the match.  Wallace Fields Juniors put together 

many fantastic set up plays in the final third, however was unable to finish them off and we were 

pipped at the post.  Final score was Wallace Fields Juniors 2, Auriol School 3.  Thanks to all our 

players and supporters. 

Please bring in Empty Jam Jars! 
Please can Miss Day have any unwanted, empty  jam jars by Friday 17th March. Any donations to be 

brought to the 3D classroom or dropped off at the office. Thank you. 

YEAR 5 

Headphones please for Thursday 9th and Friday 10th March 
Please can Year 5 bring in headphones next week for our English lessons on Thursday and Friday. 

They will need them the following week too. They need to be headphones that have a 2.5mm jack. 

 



Year 5 Musical Performance Assembly  - Tuesday 14th March 2023 
The Year 5 Music Assembly has been arranged for Tuesday 14th March 2023 at 1.15pm. Those 

children who wish to take part have already given their names and will be auditioning during their 

class lesson on Tuesday 7th March 2023. Pupils who have a piece ready to perform will be selected, 

and parents of these children will be invited to attend on the day. Any questions please email the 

Music Teacher Mrs Johnstone on JJohnstone@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk2 

Year 5 Biscuits  - Thursday 16th March 2023  
Year 5 are going to be making biscuits in our next Design and Technology project! The project will 

start on Monday 13th March 2023 and will run throughout the week. Our main baking day will be 

Thursday 16th March 2023. 

Please note this is a change of date from Wednesday in the bulletin last week. 

On this day the children need to bring in: 

• 1 plastic bowl  

• 1 plastic/wooden spoon  

• 1 large Tupperware / sealable box (to take biscuits home)  

• Grease proof paper  

• Scales  

• Apron to cook with (this must be clean and different to the child's art apron) 

• Additional healthy ingredient  (children will decide this as part of their designing process but 

perhaps guide them e.g. dried fruit/honey/oats) 

French Song Practice for Year 5 
Loup y es-tu? In Year 5 pupils are learning a song which we will then be performing as a drama. It 

would be fantastic if pupils could  practise the song  at home! Click here3 for the link. 

 

https://youtu.be/e4fhqWofgDk 

Year 5 Isle of Wight Trip  - Instalments Due 
As a reminder the following instalments are due: 

• 3rd Instalment of £145 was due on  17th February 2023 (OVERDUE)             

 
2mailto:JJohnstone@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 
3https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=e4fhqWofgDk 



• 4th Instalment of £145 is due on 17th April 2023 

YEAR 3 

Year 3 Design and Technology (D&T) Week – 20th March 2023  
On the week of the 20th March, Year 3 will be making a fruit salad as part of their Design and 

Technology project. The children will be creating a decorative fruit salad with any fruits they like. The 

children need to bring in their selected fruits on the week of the 20th March 2023. No nuts 

allowed.  The purpose is for the children to make a healthy snack whilst learning about preparing 

food, food hygiene and how to safely cut foods. Lots of information will be sent out before our 

project begins with specific equipment lists, ingredients and dates for the day we make our fruit 

salad.   

French Song Practice for Year 3 
If Year 3 would like to practise the French alphabet song, Click here4 for the link. 

 

https://youtu.be/golDmUTCx_A 

 
4https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=golDmUTCx_A 



CLUBS 

 

Wrap Around Care Provided by Junior Adventures Group Club (formerly Energy 

Kidz) 
From Monday 20th February 2023, Energy Kidz club was rebranded to Junior Adventures Group 

Club (JAG).  

JAG provides excellent wraparound care at Wallace Fields Junior School.  They run Breakfast Club 

from 7:30am until 8:45am and After School Club from 3:20pm until 6:00pm.   



 

 



 

 



EVENTS COMING SOON 

Science Week - Week Commencing 13th March 
The school will be celebrating British Science Week on the week commencing 13th March 2023. Lots 

of activities have been planned including Year 6 science 'buskers' on the playground at breaktime 

and a whole school science photography competition (details can be found on the children's Google 

Classrooms on the w/c 13.3.23).  

The week is also a great opportunity to do something linked with science at home, if you have the 

chance. Please refer to these quick and easy science experiments, supplied by the Royal Institution, 

for inspiration: 

https://www.rigb.org/learning/activities-and-resources?type=28 

Your child's class teachers would love to hear all about them! 

 

Mother's /Special Person Day 
Click here5 to make a payment of £3 per child for the gift. 

 
5https://www.pta-events.co.uk/wfjspta/?event=login&notLoggedIn=true&#.ZAIm13bP2Uk 



 

Comic Relief - Friday 17th March 2023 
Friday 17th March is Comic Relief day and in school we will be holding a sponsored walk/run where 

we will donate 50% to Comic Relief and 50% to the WFJS PTA and all children should wear sports 

mufti.  Please click here6 to pay sponsorship online.   

 

Easter Egg Design Competition - 24th March 2023 
Egg Design Competition. Children can use any medium that they would like to create an exciting 

Easter Egg. It can be 3D and they can use clay, they can sew (thereby including D and T skills that 

 
6https://cafdonate.cafonline.org/8007#!/DonationDetails 



they have learnt) etc..  The cut-off date will be the 23rd March 2023 (not 24th March) and the 

winner will be announced in assembly on the 27th March 2023.  PTA have kindly agreed to provide 

the prizes.  

 

Next Happy Bag Collection  - 27th March 2023 
How about doing a spring clean over half term and helping to raise PTA funds.  We have the next 

Happy Bags collection due on 27th March 2023. Items can include:  Reusable clean & dry clothes, 

clean paired shoes, fashion accessories, belts, jewellery, handbags/bags, scarves, hats, small 

ornaments, gift box sets and console games. Please save any good quality unwanted school uniform 

for Wallace Fields Juniors second hand sales. Your bags should be brought to school by 10am on the 

day. Thank you for your support!  For more information go to www.happyschoolbag.co.uk7 

Parent / Teacher Meetings  - 27th and 28th March 2023 
Parents Meetings Monday 27th March 3.45pm - 6.15pm face to face in the school hall. 

Tuesday 28th March 3.45pm - 6.30pm virtual (online) .  

Please pencil the dates in your calendar.  You will be able to book slots on our online booking system 

when the booking system opens few weeks before. 

Epsom and Ewell Schools’ Music Festival – Epsom Playhouse 
Parents/carers of children taking part in the Epsom & Ewell Schools' Music Festival have been sent 

further details about the afternoon rehearsal  on Monday 27th March 2023 and the performances 

during the evenings of Tuesday 28th March and Wednesday 29th March 2023.   

 
7https://www.happyschoolbag.co.uk 



Tickets are now available directly from the playhouse today and often sell out so I would 

recommend booking them soon by clicking here8.  

The following children are taking part: Isla 4J, Heidi 4G, Alexis 5H, Amelia 5H, Alexandra 4J, Stanley 

5S, Ela 4J, Amelia 4J, Chloe 5S, Lucy 5S, Cara 4J, Julia 5S, Maya 4J, Betty 4G, Sophie 4J, Amalie 5H, 

Naomi 4G, and Maia 4G. 

If you have any further questions, please don’t hesitate to contact Mrs Johnstone, Music Teacher on 

JJohnstone@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk9 

WELLBEING 

Does your child seem worried or anxious?  Would you like some tips on how to 

spot anxiety and support your child with worries? 
Come and meet with our Primary Mental Health Worker Rowan in school on 22nd March, 09:30-

10:30am for an introductory workshop/coffee morning;  The workshop aims to;-  

• Build on your understanding of anxiety 

• Consider physical aspects of anxiety 

• Learn about signs of anxiety in children and common worries 

• Provide some helpful suggestions and strategies for adults to support their children 

• Know where and how to access further support if needed 

• Opportunity for Q and A  

Anyone is welcome but please sign up on the google form by clicking here10.  

Wellbeing - 15 Minute Mile 
At Wallace Fields Juniors we are committed to the idea that physical and mental health are 

intrinsically linked. Every week, each year group complete a 15-minute mile to help them get ready 

for the day's learning. It is an opportunity to wake up, get the blood pumping and take notice of the 

world around them. 

 

 
8https://www.epsomplayhouse.co.uk/whats-on/day/2023-03-28?page=0 
9mailto:JJohnstone@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 
10https://forms.gle/tEQFGqtrbvvdMK7E7 



ONLINE SAFETY 

Online Safety - Spring 2 Theme 
There is a new Online Safety theme in the school this half term - Managing Online Information. 

Children have been learning about what online information is. Year 3 have learnt about the 

difference between a fact and an opinion. Year 4 are learning about fake news whilst Year 5 and 

Year 6 have been discussing 'misinformation' and 'disinformation'. Please talk to your children about 

their learning and continue to have conversations about their online activity.  

If you would like to find out more about Online Information. National Online Safety provide an 

explainer video. This is free to access.  If you do not have a free, National Online Safety account, 

please sign up here: 

https://nationalonlinesafety.com/enrol/wallace-fields-junior-school 

VOLUNTEER AND HELP 

Spotlight on Reading Volunteer Brian Leedham 
In this section of the bulletin, we will be introducing and celebrating some of our incredible 

volunteers who give their time to the school and to our children. This week we are introducing the 

fantastic Mr Leedham. 

 



 

What is it you do at WFJS?: 

I listen to children read. (Mr Leedham also helps with vocabulary, helps children choose books and 

every child who reads with him has said they feel their reading is becoming more confident).  

How long have you been volunteering here?  

3 Months. 

What is it that you like about volunteering at WFJS?  

The children and the teachers are nice and friendly.  

What was your favourite book as a child and why?  

‘The Wind in the Willows’ because it helped me to imagine.  

What would you say to anyone that who considering volunteering in our school? 

 Don’t hesitate- just do it!  

What is the best part about volunteering in our school?  

Talking to the children.  

Interview by  Grace in 3T 

Volunteer Librarian Needed! 
Would you have a couple of hours every other week to help in our school library?  This would entail 

tidying the library, issuing books to children visiting the library, returning books to shelves and using 

the school library database system. Mrs Bruen, our librarian, will provide training.  We are ideally 

looking for someone to come in on alternate Wednesdays from 10.30am to 12.10pm.  If you are 



interested in finding out more, please contact Mrs Bruen by emailing DBruen@wallacefields-

jun.surrey.sch.uk11 

General Reminders and News 

Glasses in Lost Property 
Please contact the School Office if you know the owner of either of these glasses. 

 

Stationery Reminder 
Please can we remind our parents to check if their child needs any equipment for their pencil cases. 

Children may purchase replacement whiteboard pens, glue sticks, pens and pencils at our stationery 

shop run by Year 6 prefects on Tuesday and Thursday breaktimes (at the 4J window).  Parents may 

provide their child with a little cash so that they can buy replacement stationery as necessary. 

 
11mailto:DBruen@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



 

Urgent Messages - Contact the Office! 
For urgent messages, absences, pick up arrangements and general enquiries please email the School 

Office on Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk12  or by calling 020 8393 0350.  Please include in 

the subject matter the child's name and class. 

 
12mailto:Office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 



Community News 

 

Bourne Hall Museum Kids Club 

 



 

 



 

 


